
 
From: Josh St.Clare [mailto   
Sent: 01 October 2021 16:02 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 - Objection to the Proposed Stopping Up Order - 
Princes Parade 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
I would like to add my Objection to the above proposed Stopping Up Order of 
Princes Parade.  I strongly object to this proposal as it will cause immense traffic 
congestion to the local area, in particular Seabrook Road.  I am a local resident and 
enjoy riding and walking along the southern pathway close to the Canal.   
 
This peaceful alternative would be gone, and a road built instead.  Not only would 
the Stopping Up of Princes Parade cause traffic chaos, it would stop our Emergency 
Services using the seafront as an alternative when Seabrook Road is congested due 
to commuters cars, buses, trucks, waste collection, narrow roadways, and no 
thought has been given to the safety of the school children at Seabrook Primary 
School and the ensuing pollution and the extra traffic effect would have on them.    
 
I will be unable to attend the Inquiry, but would like to have my statement read and 
considered - I find this proposal totally unacceptable for the local area and residents, 
so I therefore strongly oppose it. 
 
Thank you, 
Joshua  
 




